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Date:  November 9, 2023 

To:   Board of Directors 

From:  David Aranda, Interim General Manager   

Subject:  General Manager’s Report October 9th Through November 3, 2023 
 
Some of the issues and workings I have been involved with are: 
 
• Coordinating a response to a public records request. 

 
• Coordinating and overseeing the work with an attorney and the mailing of a proposition 218 

letter regarding solid waste rates. 
 

• Working with the Permanent Location Ad Hoc Committee regarding coordination with the 
Geotechnical engineer hired, various locations for a possible building location and obtaining 
information from the county regarding regulations. 

 
• Meeting with the Path Keepers regarding Kensington paths. 

 
• Communication regarding The Hazard Mitigation Plan being updated by the County. 

 
• Coordination with Fernando for ongoing park repairs and upgrades that are needed. 

 
• We have obtained approval from the county to move our money from the County Treasury and 

there is coordination and paperwork involved in getting this accomplished. 
 

• Preparing the final package for the State of California to obtain the $180,000 in grant money due 
Kensington for the Community Center Renovation. 

 
• Ongoing research and follow up regarding grants that may be available to Kensington. 

 
• Meetings with the Police Officers Association Representatives. 

 
• Closer look at various policies, Resolutions and Ordinances that need being addressed for the 

protection and orderliness of KPPCSD. 
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• Various discussions with the General Manager of the KFPD. 
 

• Follow up in working with Director Duggan regarding her assignment to work with Kensington 
residents and address special needs. 



Recreation Office Report prepared by Jenny Parks 
Kensington Community Council  
November 1, 2023 

KASEP:   
Fall KASEP classes began on September 11th and run through December 15th. 
We have 483 spots filled with 67 classes offered each week this fall.  

Holidays include- Wednesday November 1st, Friday November 10th, and the 
week of November 20-24th.  Minimum day care is provided during parent teacher 
conferences. 

Winter KASEP Registration opens Tuesday, December 5th, 7pm for kindergarten 
and 7:30 for grades 1-6 online at KensingtonCommunityCouncil.org/KASEP. 
Winter session begins the week of January 2nd, 2024 

Adult Classes 
Tai Chi with Nobuo Nishi is on Wednesdays & Fridays 9:30-11am -Community 
Center  

Strength & Balance Yoga Tuesdays 8:30am & Thursdays 11:30am-Commmunity 
Center 

*New Class Cardio Dance Class begins Friday, December 1st, each Friday
11:15-12:15,Community Center

Family Yoga Sundays at 10am in front of the Recreation Building 

Mediterranean Cooking in the CC kitchen, Tuesdays evening 6:00-8:00pm 

The Art of Jewelry Making class Friday, November 17th, 6-8pm in the Recreation 
Building. 

KCC & Other: 
The fire alarm continues to go off every few days.  We are able to silence it with 
the code. But it seems to be getting more frequent. 
We had some ants in the Community Center after the rain, I informed Rosa and 
they have been taken care of. 
KCC Picnic- Rain or shine, People turned out for a great BBQ and music despite 
the rain. 
Blood Drive, Nov. 1st- only 17 slots filled out of the 45 available slots 
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